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 Before the House Education Committee 

House Bill 191 – Require school district, ESC teachers be paid at least 

$50,000 

Sponsor testimony provided by Representative Michele Grim 

April 8th, 2025 

Chair Fowler Arthur, Vice Chair Odioso, Ranking Member Robinson and all members of the 

House Education committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony for 

House Bill 191, which would establish a base salary of $50,000 for Ohio teachers. I would also 

like to thank my joint-sponsor Representative Joe Miller, who gave me the opportunity to 

sponsor this legislation with him.  

In committee, and in Session, we discuss chronic absenteeism, empty desks, and struggling 

students. The truth of the matter is, no specific policy or subject matter is going to truly engage 

or change a student’s life like a dedicated teacher will.  

We cannot expect teachers to show up year after year, with more and more mandates from the 

state, with the same sluggish pay rates that are not meeting inflation. While teachers are often 

dedicated to their students because of their belief in service, compassion, and education that does 

not mean we can use this as justification for bare minimum pay. Passion for your work is great, 

but it does not pay the bills.  

Additionally, teachers must participate in student teaching while getting their degrees, all unpaid. 

As they are entering the beginning of their careers, they are already in a much more vulnerable 

position then many others.  

Teachers bring a truly immeasurable value to our communities, students, and our lives, long past 

graduation. It is long past time we increase their pay to attempt to match that value.  

Chair Fowler Arthur, Vice Chair Odioso, Ranking Member Robinson and all members of the 

House Education committee, thank you so much again for the opportunity to share testimony. We 

would be happy to take any questions at this time.  

 

mailto:Rep43@ohiohouse.gov

